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The Chairman and Members of  
North Central Area Committee. 
 

 
Naming Proposal for laneway located at 1-59 Howth Road, Clontarf, Dublin 3.  

 
Charlemont Lane, Clontarf, Dublin 3 

 

 
A request was received from an architect to number a new property in the back 
garden of a premises on Howth Road, Clontarf, Dublin 3. The new property will face 
out into a laneway which is known locally as Charlemont Lane. There are no records 
confirming a formal naming of this laneway. There are currently 4 live planning 
applications for the construction of new properties in the rear gardens of houses 
along 1-59 Howth Road. These new properties will front onto the laneway so on the 
advice of the Planning Department it is necessary to formally name the laneway so 
that the new properties can be given addresses. The laneway is indicated on the 
attached drawing RM 37340.  
 
This laneway was once part of the estate of the 1st Earl of Charlemont and the main 
entrance to his estate was on the north fringe of Dublin in Fairview hence the reason 
for its name.   
 
The name has been approved by the Heritage Officer and the Irish translation has 
been approved by the Irish Office 
  

 Charlemont Lane, Clontarf, Dublin 3 / Lána Charlemont, Cluain Tarbh, 
Baile Átha Cliath 3. 

 
The name above is considered suitable and is recommended for adoption.  
 
Coilín O’Reilly 
___________________ 
Executive Manager. 


